Saddle Rock Ranches HOA

Tuesday, September 11, 2018

Call to Order/Attendance:

Meeting called to order at 8:07 pm.  President Wayne King, Secretary Clint Dawes, Treasurer, Deanne Bihler and approximately 15 other residents were in attendance and the meeting was called to order. King noted the previous meeting’s minutes are available on the SRRHOA website.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Deanne Bihler’s Treasury report:  68 dues collected.   Fences repaired: $1970 for fence repair.  Balance: 09/10/2018  $20,184.71.  
ACC Update: 
Ron Bihler noted few people are requesting ACC changes, just doing things.  Only three households submitted ACC forms for roof replacement.  There are many outstanding violations that are continuing to be addressed with the homeowners.  After some discussion about covenant violations the group discussed better options for compliance.  Some homeowners misinterpret the optional dues as an optional set of covenants.  The covenants are binding documents.
CenCON update: 

No specific events discussed.

Old Business:
1. Reviewed the success of the May clean up and planting.  Noted the lack of water in the center islands caused the annual flowers to die.  Need to get better water to those locations.  
2. Discussed the water leak at the north entrance and the deep ruts by smoky hill.  Gary Richardson offered to spearhead an investigation and work with JBK.  Wayne and Clint will fix the ruts.  

3. Communication Preferences: How do we contact people?  We will add our http://www.srrhoa.org web site to our emails and flyers.
4. Chickens:  Ian Wilson discussed provided documents  and legal cases   prior to the meeting, proporting an interpretation of the covenants does not preclude chickens when not for commercial use as they could be considered domestic animals.  He was unable to attend meeting, but did indicate they do not currently have any chickens, but would like their interpretation considered.   We will consult with the HoA  attorney on next steps .  
New Business: 

1. Refuse: Garbage truck days are now three days a week.  We need to ask if the services can be coordinated to the same day, it seems we need to ask if we can move all services to Monday.
2. 4th of July parade:  Amy Fisher had suggested and volunteered to coordinate a parade and BBQ.  Motion for $500 for food, prizes, decorations: cut to $250 next year .   Clint moves, Dan Stang seconds, all in favor – passes.
3. Halloween Hayride:  Stecs have agreed to continue getting a flyer out, decorating the trailer and driving.  King will provide trailer.  Suggestion to have all residents meet at bottom of driveways if possible to help with safety.  
4. Ellie White: 5k run Sunday 9/16/2018 at 11:00  for Ellie White Foundation

5. Access to neighboring pools:  Rob Linder had previously asked to talk to other neighborhoods regarding potential inclusion in their activity association for pool access.  At this time any relationships would be with individual homeowners.
Meeting adjourned at 9:12 pm. 

Next meeting November 13, 7pm, Grandview High School, Room L200

Respectfully submitted,

Clint Dawes

Secretary, Saddle Rock Ranches Homeowners Association
